TO:      Board of Governors
            Operations Advisory Committee (formerly Management Cttee.)
            Commissioners
            Executive Staff

FROM:      Rob Stewart
                   Executive Commissioner & CEO

DATE:      August 28, 2003

SUBJECT:      Bill S-19: An Act Respecting Scouts Canada

As you are likely aware, Bill S-19, An Act Respecting Scouts Canada was introduced in the Senate of Canada on May 14, 2003.  This much-anticipated piece of legislation will legally change our name from Boy Scouts of Canada to Scouts Canada, recognizing the fact that we are a co-educational organization.

The Bill also makes a number of other changes that reflect more accurately Scouts Canada's status in Canada and makes other technical and incidental changes relating to the administration of our affairs. A copy of the bill can be seen at: 
http://www.parl.gc.ca/37/2/parlbus/chambus/senate/bills/private/pdf/s-19_1.pdf.

The Bill received Second Reading on June 9th and is now at the stage where the Senate Committee on Legal and Constitutional Affairs will examine it in more detail.  We had hoped that this process would move swiftly; however, two rather outspoken Scouters have written to the Committee expressing their opposition to the Bill and contention that the introduction of this Bill has not been a democratic process.  While they are entitled to their opinion, this Bill has been many years in the making and simply reflects the reality of what Scouts Canada is today.  The fact that we have been a fully co-educational organization since the 1990s is not up for debate.

Before proceeding any further, the Committee wishes to get a better sense of how the membership at large, as well as its leadership, feels about the legislation.  It has been agreed that the best means of demonstrating this would be to have volunteers and youth members write letters of support endorsing the Bill.

Keeping in mind that we do not want to create a wider debate within the organization on this matter (it was already fully debated back in the 1990s), please ask volunteers, who are in favour of the Bill, to write a letter of support.  These letters, in addition to your own, should be written no later than the end of September and can be sent to the following:

Senator Con Di Nino
Senate of Canada  
K2A 0A4 (no postage necessary)
Fax: (613) 943-1800
senatorcon@sen.parl.gc.ca

I appreciate your assistance with this matter.

Yours in Scouting,

Rob Stewart
Executive Commissioner & CEO
